
FRIDAY 23rd JUNE 2023 



Dear Knotty Ash families, 

What a week we’ve just had!  There’s been so much going on that I’m not sure I’ll be able 

to capture it all here—please bear with me if I forget anything! 

Dot Art art competition 

On Tuesday, Chloe, Amy and Jack from year 5 went to the Walker Art Gallery 

with their parents and Mrs Cartwright and Miss Ratcliffe.  They had been 

shortlisted from all of year 5’s entries to the competition.  In a public vote, 

Chloe had been awarded first place in the school—the prize being that her 

work is displayed in the Walker Art Gallery.  At the event on Tuesday there 

was even bigger news: Chloe was overall runner-up in the competition from 

all the Primary School entries—what an amazing achievement! 

    Chicago Bears 

    Some very lucky Year 4s went to an American football    

    training session with the Chicago Bears on Friday!  The  

    children represented the school brilliantly.  Super Bowl  

    winner Shaun Gayle and Coach Gustavo Silva were so  

    impressed with our attitudes and determination!  

 

 

Athletics—Liverpool small schools competition 

Both our boys’ and girls’ teams had amazing success here on Wednesday… more details 
and pictures to follow next week after we’ve had an awards assembly. 

 

Year 5 and 6 residential  

The children had a day playing team games at YHA Chester Trafford Hall, followed by a 
campfire and overnight.  The next day, they had a boat trip and tour of Chester.  Lots (and I 
mean lots!) of photos later in the newsletter. 



Knotty Ash Signing Choir at the Ashes...again! 

Last week the Signing Choir travelled to Edgbaston; this week it was  

Trent Bridge, for the opening game of the Women’s Ashes.  Again 

they performed the Australian and English national anthems in BSL, 

alongside the soprano, Laura Wright, and again they did us proud! 

Well done to children and staff! 

 

  Little Princess Trust 

  Hopefully you’ve seen on our Twitter page, that two kind-hearted  

  Knotty Ashers have committed to having their hair cut in support of  

  the Little Princess Trust.  If you can make a donation of any amount,  

  please follow the links below: 

  Amelia’s donation page:   https://www.justgiving.com/page/holly-lee-croll-

1685799725134?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/holly-lee-

croll-1685799725134&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=369b5e04e57e411f99b6798cd9cc83c2 

Oliver-Miles donation page:   https://www.gofundme.com/f/olivermiles-first-hair-cut?

utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer 

 

Strikes on 5th and 7th July 

You’ll already have seen that the NEU have called two days of strikes on 5th and 7th July.  

The action is being taken in support of better pay and conditions and better funding for 

schools, which has been declining in real terms for many years now. 

These dates have meant we’ve had to change things that we had planned… 

• Year 6 transition day will now take place on 6th July (for most schools—more detail 

will be sent to y6 parents) 

• Knottyashtonbury Summer Festival will now take place on 6th July.  For tickets: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1b0x97yaGfPs-lkC2tO2xIdwFJ6yMaY-DU8ljW87uQdA/edit 

Please book in advance because we may need to cancel if we don’t get enough interest. 

• Houses Week fun events have been rescheduled, either within the week or in the 

following week. 





Nursery 

This week in nursery we have being enjoying playing outside in the 
sunshine . We have been climbing and jumping, washing the cars and bikes, digging in the 
mud kitchen area and drawing treasure maps.  

We have been making up sentences using colourful semantics, some about Peppe Pig and 
some about our friends.  We have been doing lots of rhyming activities and learning all 
about the letter u  

In maths we have been recognising, ordering counting numbers 0-10 . We have enjoyed 
playing lots of subitising games like dominoes . We have been looking for 2d shapes in the 
environment .  

We have been practising writing our names . 

To celebrate Pride Month, we have been thinking and talking about how  we are all 
different and we are all special . We passed round a rainbow heart in circle time and talked 
about our favourite food and our favourite games etc.  



Reception 

 
 
Reception have continue with their topic about the ‘Big Wide World’ this week. We have 
looked at different habitats and talked about where we would like to live and why. They 
had a go at coming up with describing words for each habitat then had a go at drawing 
their favourite one and using some of those words. They came up with some brilliant 
vocabulary such as ‘charming’, ‘colourful’ and ‘calm’.  

We have also been developing our space outside of Reception class where the children 
helped decided what they would like to have in that area. They have loved playing in the 
water and painting and drawing outside. We like to use this space more at the end of the 
year to help with the transitioning to Year 1 and the children have loved being involved.  

Thank you for another lovely week    



Year 1 

 

Year 1 have had a busy week. In PE we have been building our core muscles and balance 
skills making three limbed balances. We joined a meet the author event that talked about 
embracing differences while challenging stereotypes entitled; the frogs kiss. We have 
also  completed some English and Maths assessments this week before starting our new 
book, The Artist and continuing with multiplication in Maths. All of the children have been 
learning their 2, 5 and 10 times tables. In Science they have continued their work on beach 
habitats while drawing on their knowledge from our beach trip. In IT they have made some 
word art for their Book Art. We even ended the week with some lovely cool ice pops. 



Year 2 

In English, Year 2 have been reading the book ‘The Artist’ by Ed Vere which tells the story of a brave artist 
who goes on an adventure to share her creativity with the world, passing through a rainbow of emotions 
along the way. We looked at which emotions we might associate with different colours and the students 
designed their own colour monsters, using emotive words to describe them. Later in the week, we planned 
and wrote acrostic poems using some of the words we had come up with to design our colour monsters. Year 
2 came up with some great ideas! 

 In Art this week, we were looking more closely at the artist Van Gogh, focusing particularly on one of his 
most famous paintings – ‘Sunflowers’. Year 2 had a go at sketching some daisies and roses in the style of Van 
Gogh. We discussed how we should use our sketching pencils and whether we should use fine or forceful 
strokes on the page. The children produced some brilliant work and impressed us all with their artistic skills! 

 In Spanish, Year 2 worked really hard to remember all of the ten colours they had learned during the 
previous lesson. We played different games to help us remember them, including ‘Splat!’ and another game 
of ‘¡Sorpresa!’ to finish off our lesson! The children have been pronouncing the Spanish words excellently and 
have a really good ear for the language. 

 This week in PE, we have been continuing with our football skills. The children practiced passing and 
stopping the ball and we talked about which parts of our feet we use to carry out each of these actions. We 
finished the lesson with a slightly different game of musical statues whereby the students needed to pass the 
ball to each other whilst jogging around the pitch to the sound of a tambourine. The children had to work 
hard to maintain ball control and listen closely to notice the tambourine stopping. We talked about how in a 
football match, it is equally as important to listen so that we can communicate with our teammates. 



Year 3 

We are going to start with the end of the week this time, telling you about some of the 
wonderful things our class have been up to. On Friday, 4 of the Y3 girls attended a football 
festival during the morning and had a wonderful time. They competed in many different 
games, including football, and even got to take a penalty against an LSSP coach, as well as 
make friendship bracelets. They all came back to school with huge smiles, wearing a medal 
around their neck. A well spent morning. Also on Friday, we teamed up with our friends in 
Year 4 for some games and fun in PE. The children all had a great time, taking part in 
different events, with the eventual  winners being Narnia. 

Back in the classroom, we have accelerated our work on our book art projects. The 
children have been learning about the importance of recycling and keeping our planet 
clean and tidy. They are really enjoying the book (which is at the heart of our topic) 'One 
Plastic Bag, Isatou Ceesay and the recycling women of The Gambia.'  

We wish you all a restful weekend. Thank you for supporting us in Year 3. 



Year 4 

 
Another week in sunny Costa Del Liverpool! The children have been very busy throughout 
the week.  They have began a story called One Plastic Bag which they have really enjoyed! 
It tells the story of Isatou Ceesay who inspirationally turned plastic bags, that were 
littering the village, into purses. Isatou and her friends sold these purses to make money 
for her for her village. It also helped clean up her country and get rid of dirty places where 
mosquitoes would grow! In Maths, the children have been adding and subtracting 
fractions.  Ms James came in again this week to teach the children more singing skills and 
also brought in some percussion instruments! Charlotte was epic on the gong while Priya 
and Paige played the tambourine brilliantly! We also began the week by sketching a 
woolly mammoth using a variety of pencils with different shades and tones. Chess was 
also superb because we played games the whole time! Year 4 have done so well!  



 
 





 

 





DRB 1 

 

This week in infant DRB, we celebrated International Day of Yoga by taking part in our 
daily yoga in class. We did lots of stretching and this helped our minds relax too.   
During the week we looked at different habitats in our local area. We looked at the life 
cycle of a frog and where birds live too. We took on a project to create our own bird 
house, linking this with our language lessons focusing on being able to answer the 
questions ‘who?’, ‘what?’ and ‘doing what?’ 
Whilst building our birdhouse we learnt how to measure, saw and glue the wood. We 
cannot wait to put the roof on them and decorate them all next week.   What this space!  
We had the best time ever with Mr. Mills this week.   We were filmed by a drone flying 
above the field as we made fun shapes on the grass. 



DRB 2 

 

We are starting off our weekly news by celebrating news from last week! Last week, our DRB 
children attended the North West England Deaf Schools Kwik Cricket Tournament at Alder 
Cricket Club. The children played their socks off and we walked away with gold and bronze 
medals!  

In our English/Language lessons this week we have been continuing to explore letter writing. 
The children designed, wrote and edited a card that they would post to a family member or 
friend. This process was started off in English books and final copies were made on the iPad. The 
final products were fantastic – we hope the people receiving the cards enjoy reading them! 

This week in maths we have been learning about the difference between 2D and 3D shapes; we 
decided that 2D are flat and 3D we can see around (or it looks like we can see around them). We 
learnt the names and signs for some common 2D and 3D shapes in class and spent some time 
learning how to accurately draw shapes.  

 Mr Mills’ session on Thursday followed on from our maths topic of ‘shape’. The children used 
the ‘Isometric’ app and 3DC.io website, where they selected 2D shapes to make 3D shapes. 
These 3D shapes were then manipulated and edited to make everyday objects such as; stairs, 
chairs and beds. The highlight of the session was going outside to make shapes with our bodies 
and this being recorded on Mr Mills’ drone! 



Whole school attendance this week   95.9% 

Class attendance winners Reception 99.3% 

Well done to all the children who were in school 

every day.  Especially big well done to Reception! 

Class Attendance 

Reception 99.3% 

Year 1 96.9% 

Year 2 97.3% 

Year 3 94.1% 

Year 4 96.3% 

Year 5 92.3% 

Year 6 95.0% 



I’m pleased to share news of a training event at The Brain Charity on Thursday 13th July 

5-6:30pm.  This informal evening session is for parents of young people with 

neurological conditions who might be concerned about the risks they face from 

YouTube and online gaming.  



Dear Parent or Guardian 

The May “Eat to Meet 2” Half Term programme starts on the 29
th

 May and there are lots of great activities happening 

over the school holidays.  Children and young people, from reception to age 16, who are eligible for benefits related 

free school meals, will be able to access hundreds of activities throughout the half term holidays including specific 

provision available for children with SEND or additional needs, at no cost. There’s a great range of activities across 

the city including boxing, football, music, dance, cycling, cooking, discos, films, bowling, arts and crafts, drama, a 

make up course, trips out and much more!  Every day there will be a range of fabulous meals available with many 

schemes holding family events as well. 

To find out where your nearest scheme is click on this link https://merseyplay.com/may-half-term-eat-to-meet/ or go to 
https://www.merseyplay.com and click on the May half term activities link.  

When you have chosen the activity/scheme you will need to contact that organisation to book a place.  Each organisa-

tion will have either a telephone number, email address or online booking system.  If your child has any additional 

needs or dietary requirements then please discuss this with the organisation when you book.  There is no central 

booking system so please read the details of the programmes on the website and contact the providers directly. 

• If you want to know how to register or how to check if your child is eligible for free school meals then please 

click on the link https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

•  You will need your national insurance number or an asylum seekers support number. 

• If you are struggling with the cost of living then please click: https://www.liverpool.gov.uk/cost-of-living/  

• If you’re more than 10 weeks pregnant or have a child under 4, you may be entitled to get help to buy healthy 

food and milk. Click on the link to find out how to register https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/  

Liverpool City Council is working with Mersey Play Action Council, Sutton Croft and the local schools, voluntary and 

community organisations, and childcare providers to deliver the Half Term Activity programme.   

The Family Information and SEND Directory also provides a wealth of useful information and support for families - 

FISD. 

Regards 

Sally Dobbing 

Sally Dobbing - HAF Project Manager 

A letter from Liverpool City Council... 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fmay-half-term-eat-to-meet%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7C4a3cd2eff277457d489608db47367667%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C1%7C0%7C638182
https://www.merseyplay.com
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.liverpool.gov.uk/cost-of-living/
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/
https://fisd.liverpool.gov.uk/kb5/liverpool/fsd/home.page




 

28th June   Whole-school photograph and individual photos 

30th June   Official opening of the Sports Pitch with Lady  

     Anne Dodd 

3rd—7th July  Houses Theme Week 

Wed 5th July  Partial closure for NEU strike action 

Thurs 6th July  Y6 Secondary transition day (most schools) 

Thurs 6th July  Knottyashtonbury Festival! 

Fri 7th July   Partial closure for NEU strike action 

Tbc     Nursery Intake evening 

Wed 12th July  Reception Intake evening 

Fri 14th July  Y6 Leavers’ Evening : play and awards 

Wed 19th July  End of Term  



The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

https://sway.office.com/yaQ6W3itHm4L9gTU?ref=Link 
ou will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Easter break, all of which are free and include a meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/easter-haf-holiday-activities-food/ 
 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

https://sway.office.com/yaQ6W3itHm4L9gTU?ref=Link


For a range of local services  -  info@localsolutions.org.uk  

Parenting 

Solihull Free Online Parenting Courses are now available on a mobile app.  Go to the 

website: https://inourplace.co.uk/  and enter the access code PURPLEBIN to register 

for any of the FREE parenting programmes Or download the Free app and do a 

course on your mobile device at your own pace.  

Early Communications—a language enrichment group (Wednesday mornings) for 2-3 

year-olds at Stoneycroft Children’s Centre.  www.stoneycroftchildrenscentre.co.uk/  

The Drive is a local community centre offering a range of activities for family 

members, old and young.  They also run weekly food clubs and provide breakfast/

lunch to families during school holidays. https://www.the-drive.org/home 

 

Domestic Abuse 

For support around domestic abuse  -  https://worstkeptsecret.org.uk/ 

If you are worried about anything affecting your own  or your children’s safety or 

wellbeing, please get in touch in confidence and we’ll be able to signpost you to 

support. 

 

For more advice and support, follow us on Twitter @Knotty_Families 

 

mailto:info@localsolutions.org.uk
http://www.stoneycroftchildrenscentre.co.uk/

